
 

 

 

Customer Advisory 
 

Date: 17th June 2025 
Dear Valued Customers 
 
Subject: Mandatory Inclusion of HS Code in Cargo Manifest for Shipments to Iraq – 
Effective 01 July 2025. 
 
Effective 01 July 2025, all inbound shipments to Iraq must have the HS Code clearly 
indicated in the cargo manifest. 
 
This requirement has been introduced by Iraqi customs authorities to ensure 
alignment of incoming cargo data with the SCUDA system, facilitating more accurate 
and efficient cargo clearance. 
 
We kindly request all Ports of Loading to ensure strict compliance with this requirement to 
avoid any potential delays or issues during clearance at the Port of Discharge: Umm Qasr 
Port, Iraq. 
 
Attached is the official circular issued by the State Agent – Ministry of Transportation, State 
Company for Maritime Transport for your reference. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and continued support. 
 



 

 

 



 

 

  


